Oklahoma City Area
Direct Service Tribes Advisory Committee
1st  Quarterly Report
Instructions: Highlight activities that support DST and the IHS priorities August - October 2017.

Area Tribal Representatives: Area Liaisons:
Nicolas Barton, Cheyenne and Arapaho Tribes Bruce Pratt, Pawnee Nation Jennifer LaMere, Oklahoma City Area Federal Liaision
1. People

Congratulations goes to Amy Cantwell, RN (Surgery), Stephanie Porter, RN (Emergency Room)
and Denise Crakall, RN (Obstetrics) from Claremore Indian Hospital. These women were recently
honored among “The Great 100 Nurses of Oklahoma”. Jason Schuler is Haskell's Facilities
Manager and he ensures everything behind the scenes runs smoothly. Jason always goes above
and beyond and is an amazing asset. Lisa Mays, Pawnee IHC, provides excellent customer
service in all aspects of her career. Ms. Mays is currently the only wound care and rheumatology
nurse in the Pawnee facility. Christy Fox, Health Information Coding Department, Lawton Indian
Hospital recently passed her Certified Professional Coder credentialing exam.

2. Partnerships

On September 19, the Pawnee Nation and Pawnee Indian Health Center (PIHC) hosted a visit from
Dr. Thomas Price, Secretary of the Department of Health & Human Services (HHS). Dr. Price was
accompanied by RADM Michael Weahkee, Acting Director of Indian Health Service. Orchestrated
from an invitation by President Bruce Pratt, Pawnee Nation, the visit was the first time a Cabinet
member visited Pawnee, Oklahoma. During his time in Pawnee, Secretary Price toured the Pawnee
Indian Health Center. He met briefly with Area and PIHC staff then concluded his visit by
addressing over 150 staff members during an all staff meeting at the facility. During his speech,
Secretary Price spoke about the strong partnership of HHS and Tribes to provide healthcare.

3. Quality

The Clinton Service Unit is committed to providing the best quality patient care. Revisiting the
mission, the “why we do what we do”, is necessary to help refocus. Just being able to recite the
mission is not sufficient. The CEO challenged executive leaders, supervisors, and directors to think
about how their daily work relates to and supports the IHS mission. The mission should be more
than just a statement, but a challenge to all of our service unit staff to internalize the mission, find
meaning in our very important work and provide the best care for our patients. The Pawnee Indian
Health Center is very proud to announce for the first time in history, the facility has achieved a
perfect score for this year's Government Performance Results Act (GPRA) Clinical Measures.

4. Resources

Secretary Price spoke about the strong partnership of HHS and Tribes to provide healthcare. Dr.
Price fielded questions from staff. Dr. Steven Sanders, Clinical Director inquired about positive
changes within HHS. Secretary Price answered by acknowledging the strength of the HHS team
which includes 80,000 staff designed to improve health care. CDR Kaileen Skidgel, Pharmacist,
spoke about Pawnee’s efforts to alleviate the opioid abuse epidemic. Dr. Price acknowledged the
Substance Abuse Mental Health Service Administration grants to assist tribal nations to stop the
opioid crisis. He also recognized the successful efforts of the Special Diabetes Program for Indians
as a model for the rest of the nation.
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